January 12th 2021 Wrestling Club Meeting Minutes

Members Present
Buck & Kim Radunz, Chet Johnson, Amanda Hennesy, Ashley Fussy, Steve
Andres, Ashley & Skip Toops, Brad & Jeni Melby, Amber Gruber, Mike Stangl|,

Dawn

Henderson, Chris Young

Secretary's report approved by attending members

Treasurer's report approved by attending members

Old Business:

Raffle review
2 year expense vs. income review- document handed out at the meeting

New Business:

Raffle:

Amber submitted the license for the raffle, our check was cashed on December
23rd, awaiting to hear if it is approved.

Raffle is set for March 20th 2021 at Patricks Bar in Pierz. If Patricks is not open
on that date, we will attempt to change the location to Urban Legends in Harding.
Buck is willing to take on the task of going to local businesses to ask for
donations and guns for the Raffle.

Tickets haven’t yet been printed.

Plan to set up a night to have all parents come to the doors to pick up tickets
following wrestling practice, Dawn will send an email to all parents and post a
Facebook message.

Jeni M is going to take on the task of collecting and keeping track of raffle tickets.
Coaches Steve, Mike, and Skip are going to collect tickets at practice and get
them to Jeni M.

Rick Grammond:

He was paid $500 last year. Steve will reach out to Rick and Amber will plan to
pay him for the 20-21 season. Mike S. made a motion to pay Rick $800 this
year to cover 20-21 Wrestling season, Chet seconds the motion.



Scholarships:
e The 19-20 scholarship application states “up to $1500 per scholarship awarded”
the club agrees to change it to state “up to $1000 per scholarship awarded”. Kim
R. made a motion and Mike S seconded it.
e Scholarship committee for 20-21 schedule: Gordy K., Kristen A., Chris Y., and
Ashley T.
e Amber will update the application, Dawn post on website.

Youth program:
e 79 K-4th graders are out this year.
e Covid guidelines: Kids are podded up and have small subgroups in hope to limit
exposures. Coaches present feel it is going well.
e PACC and MACC are secured for NYWA individuals on March 13-14th, Steve
will check with Dave R. to request all 4 gyms for this tournament.

Shirts:
e Steve requested $900 for youth T-shirts matching varsitys, he presented an
invoice from Becker Screen Printing for $900 for 79 shirts. Jeni M. made a
motion to approve, Skip seconded.

Next meeting February 6th at 7:30 pm at Frostys.



